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December 2024 
 
Dear Rocky Point Retiree: 

 
Here comes 2025! It is that time of year when we ask you to join our local retiree organization. If you are 
receiving this retiree email/letter for the first time, let us explain.  As retirees, we are part of the regional 
NYSUT Retirement Council 22 (RC22).  Each year, NYSUT collects $5 from each retiree in order for the 
retiree to remain a member in good standing.  By joining, it will keep you connected to your NYSUT 
member benefits.  This $5 is never used by RC22 to fund any political lobby. 
 
In addition to the $5, the Rocky Point Retiree Association also collects $20 every year from each Rocky 
Point retiree.  This money goes toward the two, $1,000 scholarships the Association awards each June as 
well as other minor expenses such as petty cash for the four school nurses’ offices, stamps, stationary, etc.  
That makes the total for each retiree $25 for the year. 
 
To join and/or continue your membership, please send us your $25 check made payable to ROCKY 
POINT RETIREES.  The dues can be sent to Kenneth Krapf, Treasurer, at his home address listed 
below.  Our hope is to receive all dues by the end of February 2025.   
 

Kenneth Krapf 
51 Sams Path 

Rocky Point, NY 11778 
 

Optional Donation:  We are again collecting donations for three local food pantries (Trinity Lutheran; St. 
Anthony's, and St. Louis de Montfort).  Ken will be purchasing Stop & Shop gift cards and distributing 
them equally among the three.  Jean, Susan and Virginia, who run the food pantries, all told the Retirees 
group that the gift cards are always greatly appreciated.  Since the dues will be collected over the next two 
months or so, March 2025 will be the month our collection for the food pantries will be distributed.  Any 
donation amount can simply be added to your dues check.   
 
Look for more Retiree news in the weeks/months to come via email and also visit us on the web at 
www.rockypointretirees.org.    
 
Sincerely,   

 
Susan Wilson, President 
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